MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING – BARDSEY CUM RIGTON –

APRIL 29 2010
CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME  The Chairman, Cllr Stentiford, welcomed over 40 residents to the Annual Meeting. Copies of the 2009 Minutes, the Financial Report for 2009-10, prepared by the Clerk, and a Summary of the Year’s Activities by the Council, had all been circulated. It was then proposed Pauline Hills, seconded Brenda Sanderson, and agreed unanimously, that the Minutes of the 2009 meeting be approved. 
POLICE REPORT The new PCSO , Rebecca Jackson, reported that there had been a total of 40 crimes during the year, 2 fewer than the previous year. Two issues were raised by residents:-
· Speeding, especially on Keswick Lane.( The Chairman pointed out that 90% of speeding offences were committed by villagers. The Council was, however, making efforts to deal with the problem both  on Keswick Lane, where enlarged  speed restriction signs had been erected, and on Blackmoor and Wike Lanes where Council had campaigned, in the first case successfully, and in the second to date unsuccessfully, for reduced speed limits. 
· In answer to a question about action the Police were taking to alleviate the atrocious parking outside the school, (the PCSO said that she had written to the Headmistress asking for a notice to be displayed about considerate parking).
NEW SPORTS CLUBHOUSE  Cllr Overfield outlined the work involved  and the new facilities soon to be available. The old timber clubhouse, dating back to 1973 had been badly in need of re-furbishment, and it was eventually decided to replace, rather than improve, the existing building. There is to be a new block of changing rooms, a large recreation room, a computer room, TV lounge, bar area, a lobby opening on to the field, and outside a verandah at the front and a patio at the back. The project will cost upwards of £320k and is being financed by grants, donations and associated gift aid. He was asked about provision for Women’s Sport and replied that this would be encouraged but the initiative had to come from outside the Club. 
                                                                                                                            PLAYGROUND DEVELOPMENT  Cllr Bradford reported on the work done over the year to achieve an extensively re-furbished playground. Information had been collated from the school and nursery group, following a questionnaire completed by both, listing their priorities for new equipment. Five companies were then approached for estimates for new schemes incorporating these requirements, with this number soon reduced to 3. In September there had been a very successful village consultation, when the 3 schemes were displayed and villagers invited to submit their views .Revised schemes from the play providers based on these conclusions were then requested. The following month it became apparent that new fencing was urgently required and after a successful grant application to LCC, strong new fencing was installed. Applications for funding for new equipment followed, and Record was finally accepted as the chosen play provider. The grant money required has now been obtained and we believe that installation work will commence in a week’s time. 
NEW FORMAT FOR APM AND INTRODUCTION TO COMMUNITY FORUM AND CHANGES TO WEBSITE  Cllr Gittins explained that this year the meeting was to be more informal and more inter active than in the past. The seating had been arranged in the round to encourage greater participation, and reports kept to a minimum. He explained that the Council had agreed to experiment with the introduction of an inter – active website. A trial blog, or forum, had been set up on the Bardsey website and would become live that evening. He gave details of the way this could be useful in gathering informative views on controversial proposals, or everyday issues. The present arrangement (subject to alteration) was for anyone to be able to access the forum by logging on to the Bardsey website and clicking on the link. A further idea was for the Council to hold periodic live forums on subjects of particular interest. 
A suggestion from a villager present for an e mail address list was approved in principle by Council. 
QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC  The following points were raised:-

· West Well – Query concerning the existing leylandi hedge. ( Chairman said the hedge could be removed if necessary ).
· Bingley Path – Queried that it was not an official right of way (ROW) as people had walked it for 20 years. (Cllr Gittins replied that there was no documentary evidence for this but people could challenge this if they wished).
· Highway Issue – Church Lane – Query concerning legal difficulty involved in solving drainage problem (Cllr Hoyland explained that this has now been overcome and remedial work and repairs should start shortly.)
· Parish Plan – Jack Cairns, Chairman of the committee which produced this document, commented that, whilst approving of this more informal type of annual meeting ,he felt that some outstanding issues had been omitted. For example, there had been no customary annual update on the Plan or mention of progress on the 8 on going issues identified the previous year. (The Chairman apologised on behalf of the Council and suggested that the information should go on the web site).
· Progress on Proposed Footpath Link from Congreves to Keswick Lane – Council were asked to update on this. (Chairman replied that he had been in contact with Bramham Estate about continuance of the permissive right of way granted by the previous Estate Manager, and he planned to walk the route with the new manager in the near future. He thought it unlikely that full permission would be granted by the estate, which in turn could prevent LCC agreeing to finance the path, especially as flooding was very likely due to the proximity of the stream. Although officially the new path was a high priority for LCC ROW, this did not mean it would become a reality in the foreseeable future.).
· Possible Public Footpath along old railway embankment – Query as to this possibility. (Pauline Hills replied that this had been looked at in the past but the problem was obtaining the consent of the landowners, all farmers, who were often reluctant to give consent as it opened up their land to vandalism.).
· Planning – South Lodge, Woodacre Crescent – Query about latest state of planning application. Speaker was aware that the applicant was currently appealing against non-determination by LCC. (Cllr Tatman, Chairman of Planning Sub-Committee, replied that this was correct and suggested that anyone feeling strongly about the matter should write in before May 20th. He gave a short exposition on how Bardsey PC deals with applications-48 in the last year- their statutory right to be consulted on all applications, but with the overriding decision in the hands of LCC Planning Dept. 
Signed: 
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